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Following the presentation of the guest speaker, Diane Harris 
with the program “Jingle All the Way” via zoom, Ruthe Goff 
called the November 5, 2020, meetings to order at 11:05 am 
and 7:31 pm. The meeting was opened with “a good friend like 
an old quilt is both a treasurer and a comfort.”  There were 25-
28 members on zoom in the morning session and 24 in the 
evening. 
Member update-Cee Kueser’s father has passed. Cindy 
Forsberg’s mother passed.  Darla Larson’s husband had a knee 
injury and required surgery.  Heather Christy is expecting a 
baby.  Ruthe Goff has a new granddaughter.  Kat Fife’s 
daughter is expecting.  Verna Garrett’s father passed, a week 
short of his 100th birthday.  Cheryl Sigel is back to walking after 
surgery.  Annalee Nelson is under the weather.  Nancy Hart-
Kline’s husband is doing treatments.  There has not been any 
updates on Ruth Evans.  Her address is in the directory is you 
would like to send a card.  Ruth’s husband could also use some 
support. 
The November birthdays were recognized. 
Cindy Wilbur moved to approve the October minutes during 
the morning session with Connie Epp seconding.  The evening 
motion was made by Nancy Hart-Kline and seconded by Jackie 
McLean. 
A new member has been invited by Darla Larson and Vicki 
Bledsoe, Sonja Colitta of Bucyrus, Kansas.  A potential member 
has been invited by Terry Skelton, Patricia West.  Ruthe has 
sent the newsletter and zoom invitations to both. 
The Board and committee chairs after a zoom meeting on 
October 29th are recommending to not make a 2021 directory 
but instead to provide an updated list.  Brenda Mosley moved 
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the membership chair put out an addendum for 2021 with new 
members.  Cee Kueser seconded.  Sue Pierce made an 
amendment to the motion that any updates on members 
would be included.  Cee Kueser made an amendment to the 
motion that the complete file of the membership be emailed to 
members in both PDF and Excel format.  Motion passed.  The 
evening session accepted the morning motion.  Motion passed 
by acclamation. 
Please renew your membership for 2021.  Send your 
information and check to Marilyn Chandler.  Opportunity 
tickets will be given out when the guild can meet in person 
again. 
Brenda Mosley stated the deadline for the medallion quilts is in 
July or August so they can be auctioned at the fall quilt show.  
The December, January and February meetings will all be just 
evening meetings.  November 21st and December 5th will be a 
zoom workshop.  The December meeting will be making 
Christmas stockings to donate to the Head Start program.  
Karen Combs will be the January speaker.  If there is enough 
interest  there is a possibility of booking a workshop later.  
March’s program will be a virtual tour of the Tokyo Quilt Show 
with Patricia Belyea.  An in-person workshop will be held on 
National Quilting Day if possible. 
A postcard was received from We Are Sew Crazy stating a store 
would be coming. 
Pat Noel who has served as the community service chair is 
stepping down.  Thank you, Pat for your work.  If anyone is 
interested please let Ruthe Goff know. 
Barb Brown reported a balance of $17,486.36 with $13,339.94 
in checking and $4,146.42 in the money market.  A committee 
is needed for the 2021 budget.  Barb Brown and Sue Pierce will 
work on the budget and then present it to the committee. 
Cee Kueser moved the guild purchase a computer to stay with 
the treasurer and also be used for programs.  The computer 
must be checked out.  Marilyn Chandler seconded.  During the 
evening meeting Nancy Hart-Kline moved for the purchase.  
Brenda Mosley second.  During discussion the idea of an 
extended warranty was discussed.  Nancy Hart-Kline amended 
the motion to include a range in price with $1,000 being the 
maximum.  Cee Kueser seconded.  Motions passed. 
Pat Noel had suggested stuffing the stockings being made for 
charity.  During the evening meeting Nancy Hart-Kline moved 
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that once the stockings are made and delivered back to 
whomever is delivering them that it is made sure that the items 
are equal.  Brenda Mosley seconded.  Cee Kueser amended the 
motion that the money budgeted for the Christmas party be 
used for the stocking stuffers.  Ruthe Goff seconded, adding 
there is also money on the Walmart card that could be used.  
Laura Davids suggested getting a list from Head Start for 
appropriate items.  Masks and Scholastic books were 
suggested.  Laura will check on the books.  Motion passed. 
Cee Kueser indicated she will serve as the zoom tech chair until 
someone else in found.  Duties would include setting up the 
meetings, sending out invitations, coordinating with the 
speakers and hosting the meeting. 
Terry Vogt has purchased cleaning items at Sam’s using the 
Walmart card received as a thank you for making masks.  Items 
are at the guild’s meeting place in cupboards in the basement. 
Keep working on the blocks of the month.  Karin McCracken is 
stepping down.  Thank you, Karin, for your work.  Anyone 
interested contact Ruthe. 
Motion to adjourn was made by Cee Kueser and seconded by 
Connie Epp.  The evening motion was also made by Cee and 
seconded by Jackie McLean.  Meeting adjourned for virtual 
show and tell. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
Member updates- 
Sonja Cotitta 
9700 W 207th St 
Bucyrus, KS 66013 
913-530-8990 
parrotparrot@mac.com 
 
 
Reminder: 2021 Membership due by February 2021 meeting 
Please mail the membership form and check or money order to 
Marilyn Chandler.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

  
 
2020 MCQG Elected Officers 
Pre. – Ruthe Goff                                                                                                                 
1st VP – Memberships – Marilyn Chandler/Christy Bing                                              
2nd VP – Programs – Elizabeth Stoops/Brenda Mosley                                                                                        
Sec. – Joyce Johnson                                                                                                                                     
Treas. – Barb Brown                                                                                                                                       
Historian – Cindy Toburen  
2020 Committee Chairs 
Block of the Month – Karin McCracken/Cindy Toburen                                                                        
Card Chairman – Karen Kice                                                                                                                          
Challenge – Diana Cook                                                                                                                                 
Disaster Quilts – Ginger Vail                                                                                                                          
Community Service Projects – Pat Noel                                                                                                      
Food Pantry – Virginia Adams (Osaswatomie), Diana Cook 
(Paola), Suellen Golladay (Louisburg)                                                                                                                                       
Greeter – Connie Epp (a.m.), Cindy Toburen (p.m.)                                                                                 
Hospitality – Jeanne Ainsworth                                                                                                                         
Newsletter Editor – Kelly Schroeder                                                                                                              
Opportunity Quilt Ticket Sales – Michelle Pixler/Rebecca Potter                                                          
Opportunity Quilt – Joyce Johnson                                                                                                                      
Quilt Show Chair – Kathy Havelka/Ruthe Goff                                                                                                       
Web Master – Kathy Havelka                                                                                                                        
Beginning Quilt Classes – Nancy Hart-Kline                                                                                                          
Kids Camp – Cee Kueser                                                                                                                                
Kids Corner Miami County fair – Diane Burnett                                                                                          
Barn Quilt Liaison – Diana Burnett                                                                                                               
KCRQF Representatives – Cee Kueser/Nancy Hart-Kline                                                                          
Scholarship – Nancy Hart-Kline/Regina York                                                                                              
Quilts at Paola Library – Kelly Stewart                                                                                                                 
Quilts at Miami County Extension – Jeri Hefling                                                                                         
By-Laws chair – Tricia Culbertson                                                                                                                                        
Christmas chair – Christy Bing 
                   
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


